
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 August 2007 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

2.1 Justine Forde, Child, Youth and Family, Christchurch 
 
 Justine Forde, Community Liaison Social Worker for Child, Youth and Family in Christchurch, 

presented information to the Board about National Children's Day and invited the Board to 
consider moving its own Children's Day Event from October 2007 to March 2008 to coincide 
with the timing of the national event. 

 
 Members responded to Ms Forde’s proposal indicating that as arrangements for its own event in 

October were already well advanced, there would be a reluctance to consider making a date 
change as requested. 

 
 In thanking Ms Forde for her attendance the Chairperson indicated that the matter would, 

however, be further discussed at a forthcoming Board seminar. 
 

2.2 Mr Francis Pipe, 3 Mahars Road 
  
 Mr Pipe addressed the Board regarding parking issues and general road safety concerns 

regarding the junction and bends in the immediate vicinity of the Mahars Road/Westminster 
Street intersection and asked the Board for its assistance. 

 
 The Board resolved to request a report from staff on the matters raised including the installation 

of no stopping lines on both sides of Westminster Street at its intersection with Mahars Road. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


